Board Briefs

Board Meeting was held December 8, 2009. Attendees: Gloria Valigura, Keith Austin, Alvin Hodges, Sylvia Teague, and Patricia Ortiz. Also, Patty Hodges and Beryle Faier.

Committee Reports

<u>ACC</u> - Nancy Nichols and Paul Behrend – One was discussed/approved.

<u>Pool</u> – Ms. Beryle Faier – Pool is closed until next Spring.

Communication Committee -Patty Hodges -

Recreation Committee – Patty Hodges –2009 Community events include:

National Night Out – August 4, 2009 (Great success)

Halloween Party- October 31 – was very successful and a lot of food was donated to the Prince of Peace Food Pantry.

Hayride & Santa in the Park – December 12, 2009

Web Page – Gloria Valigura

Open Discussion

- The board HOA responsibilities are as follows:
 - o Pool & Lighting Keith Austin
 - o Board Briefs Sylvia Teague/Gloria Valigura
 - o Sprinkler System Hormoz Vassey
 - o Surveillance Camera Alvin Hodges
 - o Web Page Gloria Valigura/Sylvia Teague
- The financials were discussed.
- Sylvia and Alvin reported that the contact at RR MUD is Donna. She will be forwarding information wrt meetings. Meetings are held the 3rd Wednesday of each month.
- The pool will need to be re-surface in the next year or so. Patricia will begin to get quotes for planning purposes.
- Precinct 4 Crime Statistics for RR MUD #1 were distributed via e-mail to the board.